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Rabbit Class
Our Project for Autumn 1st Half Term 2018 is:
                           All about me
This term....
The first few weeks of the new academic year are very valuable in getting to know each other and becoming familiar with the school routines. During this period we carry out a range of assessments in order to inform future planning and learning. This enables us to create challenging and appropriate activities for each individual. 
All about me!

We will talk about what makes us special and how we are unique by looking at our similarities and differences. Children will share all about their family, pets, where they live and will then go on to think about what they would like to be when they are older. To support our learning about our families we will be creating our own finger print family trees and trying to use our sounds to write the names of our family. We will look at the different stages of life and talk about the changes from being a baby to an elderly person. Following on from this the children will learn about their bodies and take part in lots of activities. These will include, exploring finger prints using magnifying glasses, using junk to create models of ourselves based on the Bassatt Allsorts Man and Mr Potato Head and colour mixing paints to match our eyes, hair and skin. The children will use a variety of measuring equipment to investigate their own height and compare it to others. Within this, the children will practise their numbers skills by talking about how many of each feature they have e.g. two eyes, ten toes.  

The children will learn how they contribute to the school community and their responsibility of being part of that and what is involved. We will have lots of circle times to reinforce our school rules. The children will discuss how they can look after our school, how they can become a good friend and why it is important to work hard and try our best. These skills are all so important for the children to learn to be a ‘good’ member of our school.  All of the above is part of the ‘Personal, Social and Emotional’ area of the Early Years curriculum which is key to their learning and development.  
As part of our work on our bodies the children will talk about their daily routines and how they look after themselves each day, such as washing their hands. The children will sequence these routines and write instructions. 
How can you help at home?
Literacy: Please support your child by practising the sounds in the weekly phonics home learning book.  We will be running a phonics information session for parents and carers on 27th September at 2.45pm. Reading books will be sent home regularly, please share these books together and write a comment in their reading record so we can change their books. Children need to practise writing their name ensuring they are using the correct letter formation.
Maths: practising counting to 20, as well as recognising and ordering numbers up to 20. 

Useful Information – Just to remind you…
· P.E. will be on a Wednesday and Friday afternoon, with additional physical play opportunities throughout the week where children will have access to the bikes, trikes and a range of large scale outdoor equipment. Please clearly name all clothing, it really does speed up getting changed, saving valuable curriculum time. Children need to be earring-free on P.E days. Unfortunately, Staff are unable to remove earrings.

· We are very excited to be having balance bike sessions each Friday morning for the first half term.
· Every other week on a Tuesday afternoon the session will also include gardening or a ‘Forest School’ outdoor activity. Your child will need a spare pair of clearly named wellies at school in a carrier bag and if possible waterproof clothes. The children will take part in outdoor activities whatever the weather! 
· We would like to begin regular cooking sessions, due to the children’s interest and enthusiasm in this area of learning. A suggested donation of £1.00 per child per half term would be much appreciated to contribute towards any cooking ingredients. Children benefit greatly from these sessions, for example they learn skills such as cutting, spreading, grating, chopping, peeling and general kitchen safety. Please send in your donation as soon as possible.  
· Miss Garland will be teaching Rabbit class Monday, Thursdays and Fridays; Mrs Duncan on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  During the teachers’ preparation time Rabbit class will be led by Mrs Morris on Monday afternoons and some Tuesday afternoons.  Mrs Morris and Mrs Dear will support Rabbit class this year. 
· Over the next few days we are creating an online account for Tapestry which we will use to record photos, capture work and write comments about each child’s achievements.  This is an electronic ‘Learning Journey’ to celebrate each child’s progress - and we want parents and carers to take part too. We will be running a meeting for parents and carers to explain how Tapestry works on October 11th at 2.45pm.
· Every week we like to share the children’s WOW moments. We will send home blank post it notes for you to write the WOW moments on and bring back into class.  These WOW moments can be large or small moments in your child’s life. We always like to promote the children’s achievements and acknowledge their progress.  For example a WOW could be: ‘Timmy helped lay the table at Nanny’s house’, ‘Thomas tried really hard to do his own coat up’ or ‘Jackie had her first swimming lesson’. The children love to see their WOW displayed and read out in front of their class!   
· We aim to access the outdoor environment every day, therefore please send your child in with a named coat, whatever the weather. Any support you can give your child at home to encourage them to put on their own coat is hugely important in developing their independence and is indeed a requirement in the new Early Years curriculum.
· Other useful dates for the diary;

17.10.18 NSPCC training for parents and carers for online safety

18.10.18 Harvest Festival 9.15am at St Andrews Church

29.10.18 & 30.10.18 Parents evenings 

09.11.18 Rabbit Class Assembly
It will really accelerate your child’s progress if they are supported at home. We appreciate all your input at home as we do notice such a difference. Please do not hesitate to pop and see us if you would like any help or further ideas with supporting at home. 

Thank you for all your support,

Mrs Duncan and Miss Garland                                   

